
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 03.07.18
7.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. Sion Ifor Williams, Steffan Jones.
7.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Emrys Jones (Chairman), Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Edward Griffiths, Edward Williams, John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans, Steffan Chambers, Mike Tregenza  and Cllr. Eryl Jones-Williams (Gwynedd Council).
7.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
There were no announcements to make.
7.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on June 5th 2018 were found to be correct. 
7.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 6.7 Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams stated that he had been in contact with an Official from the Post Office Service regarding the closure of the post office in the village and here is the e-mail sent and received by Cllr. Jones Williams with regard to this matter - SENT  I have just spoken to Mr Roger Howard at Dyffryn Ardudwy when I heard him tell customers that the closure of the post office was beyond his control. I intervened and asked if Mr Howards was putting the blame of the protracted closure on the Port Office? He said that he did not say that adding that there was an alleged discrepancy in the audit that needed investigating. I said that any problem that needed sorting out was not helped by the fact they he and his wife were living in France. And that the community was losing out.

To which he took umbridge. Whatever the problem is, this community IS losing out, and the post office needs to re-open as soon as possible. I got an e mail from our MP which stated that the Post Office had turned down a request from the MP and myself for some form of temporary post office for the area. Please could I have an update on the situation that has been going on since 24th May? I am under pressure to make a press report on the situation
REPLY - I'm afraid that I don't have any definitive news on the situation which is ongoing with the Howards.  My colleagues in the contracts team have met with them, but I am informed that further information is required before we can reach a decision on the matter.  In respect of an alternative service, we have been in touch with a number of Postmasters who have in the past been able to help in similar situations, but sadly at this point there has not been any interest in providing a temporary service from the premises.  We do not have a mobile Post Office in the area that has the capacity to include a visit to the village. In closing, I wish I could offer more positive news and I am sorry that we aren't able to restore a service at this time to our customers.  I can assure you that everyone dealing from our side on the matter is aware of the need to conclude the investigation as soon as practically possible.   

Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams asked if the Council wanted him to carry on to deal with this matter and everybody agreed to this.
7.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr. Emrys Jones declared an interest in the financial application for the North Wales Sheep Dog Society and a Declaration of Interest Form was signed by him and he was not present when the matter was discussed.
7.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 4th 5-8 Dyffryn school governors. 7th 8.30-5 pm Care scrutiny Caernarfon. 11th 8.30-3.00pm Licensing Caernarfon. 4.15-10.pm South Snowdonia Access Dinas Mawddwy. 13th 7-9 pm Taith Ardudwy Way meeting with SNP. 14th 2-4 CCG  meeting re-service charges. 21st 7.30-9.30 Village Hall meeting. 22, 2-4 Equalities at village hall.  26th 7-9.30 Regen meeting Ael y Bryn. 

A flag raising event is to be held at Llanbedr at 9.30 am on Thursday 5th July to commemorate 100 years of the RAF. 
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Gwynedd was well represented at the Forces event in Llandudno on Saturday 30th June. I am very concerned that CCG have included the football field in their advertisement to sell or rent the land at Pentre Uchaf and thanks to a member of the public to bring to our attention that CCG were trying to sell or rent the village main car park. I have 
liaised with Gwynedd officials and they were unaware although  one official claimed that the car park was handed over to CCG in 2010. I am still awaiting feedback. Nothing to report on the Post Office temporary closure in the village. I have worked with our MP Liz Saville Roberts to try to re-open the post office but there is a lack of official information. Gwynedd education is at last going ahead with changing the entry age for pupils at the school so that pupils can go to Ysgol Feithrin in the mornings and the school in the afternoon. Legal procedures mean that it will be September 2019 until it comes into effect. Teachers, parents and school governors welcome the changes, but are unhappy at the delays. The care scrutiny committee used their meeting on 7 June to get information on how complaints and concerns were dealt with regarding the new Wellbeing Act when social services and the NHS have to work together. Information was given at the Licensing meeting that taxi licenses had to increase to cover the costs of providing the service. The recommendations will now go to consultation with taxi operators. At the south snowdonia access meeting concern was again raised over the damage caused to farm lands by motor and quad bikes and off roaders. A presentation was given by one group who are visiting the Tywyn area to repair damage. A step in the right direction or too little too late? The operators of the Taith Ardudwy Way long distance footpath from Barmouth to Croesor are claiming copyright for their brochures etc. No changes can be made, like including bus timetables, until the copyright has been handed over to the group. There was a suggestion that the group could become a sub group of the Walking Festival. Barmouth town council is considering donating £500 to try to get the copyright back. CCG are to increase rent for tenants in the Pentre Uchaf flats, as much as £25 per week on top of their rent, to recoup expenditure on things like boiler maintenance, grass cutting etc. Tenants of the flats are very unhappy. There was a productive meeting of the village hall committee with several councillors present. I particularly liked the suggestion of  lights on the ceiling to mark out pitches rather than painting on the floor. Problems with water supply to the old part of the village hall is being sorted out with the assistance of Welsh Water. There was a lot of discussion about the future of the football field, used by the community, at the Regen group. Public liability insurance is to be looked at. The Cambrian Beach group are doing good work around the area clearing beaches and litter.

I am available on 01341242758, 07340035378 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com 
7.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Enlargement of existing dorme window, removal of two chimneys and installation of external cladding - Awelfryn, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/520B)
Support this application.

Erection of single storey back and side extension and erection of front porch - Dolafon, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/182A)
Support this application.

Change of use of existing camping field from 30 tents to 15 tents and children’s play area including installation of play equipment - Islawffordd Caravan Park, Talybont (NP5/58/22M)

Support this application.

Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
7.9  MATTERS ARISING

A   Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £19,482.99 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £891.68 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year.
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B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that a meeting of the Improvements Group had been held on the 26th of last month in Ael y Bryn Hotel and that the matter of the lease for the football field was discussed and also that there was a posibility to have a lease for 15 years on the car park down Station Road. Also that they had various projects in mind e.g litter picking between the two villages, carry out improvements to the football field and plant flowers in the village. The next meeting will be held on the 14th September at the Cadwgan Hotel.
C   Village Hall
It was reported that Welsh Water had installed a new water pipe outside the hall up to the wall but it came to light that it was the Community Council responsibilty to get a quote to install the pipe through the wall and replumb and install new taps in the back kitchen. It was agreed to ask Mr. Merfyn Williams for a quote to carry out this work and also ask for his advice regarding the damp that exists in the little porch.
D   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from Mr. Geraint Lewis with regard to the above matter stating that the planning application had been refused by an Officer from the National Park without holding any talks or consulting with him regarding the application. He also stated that the Council had now two options i.e to resubmit the application and get a Local Member who sits on the Park Authority to call the application in or take the application to an appeal. It was agreed to ask Mr. Lewis to resubmit the application on behalf of the Council.

E   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteris and play parks
Cllr. Edward Griffiths reported that he had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council and she reported as follows:- that the bus shelter in Talybont was fine and that the flower pots by the bus shelter were looking very nice. The bus shelter in the village was fine as was the bus stop by Glan Rhos, Penybont garden was very tidy, Morlo Park was very tidy but the bin would need emptying before long, the two play parks were fine but the tyre swing would need attention and Cllr. Edward Griffiths stated that he and Cllr. Steffan Jones were in the process of doing this and that the small gate was not closing and it was agreed to purchase a self closing one and the Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Griffiths and Edward Williams agreed to deal with this matter. The public cemetery was very tidy. Llanddwywe cemetery was very tidy but there was a need to cut down the young trees that were starting to grow and the Chairman agreed to ask Mr. Gary Coates to do this. Llanenddwyn cemetery was very tidy but there was a need to cut down the young trees that were starting to grow and the Chairman agreed to ask Mr. Gary Coates to do this. Cllr. Sian Edwards agreed to carry out the inspection again next month. 

F   Election of Councillors
The Clerk reported that she had been informed by the Electoral Officer in Caernarfon that they had received one name for the Llanddwywe Ward and that was Cllr. Jonathan Greenfield and that two names had been received for Llanenddwyn Ward and therefore an election will be held for the vacant seat in Llanenddwyn Ward on the 12th of this month.
G   Penybont Garden

A discussion took place regarding the need to improve the entrace to the above site and also carry out other improvements on the site and it was agreed to ask Mr. Dei Thomas for a quote to widen the entrance and also carry out the other improvements i.e get rid of the stone pile in the middle and cut back the trees.

H   The Football Field
It was reported that information had been received by CCG that there was no lease with the Council or any other association in the village to use the above field. It was reported further that it was necessary that a lease was drawn up with CCG as soon as possible for a rent of £52 a year as was discussed between Mr. Michael Evans from CCG and 
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Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams and this lease would be an open land one for 5 years. The Council Members agreed unanimously for this to be done but after a discussion it was agreed that some conditions were put into the lease e.g. keep the right to get access to the field if the field opposite the football field would be sold.

I     Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
The Clerk reported that she had been informed that a meeting of the above was suppose to be held on the 14th of last month but there was not enough Board Members going to be present so the meeting was cancelled.

7.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Cartrefi Cymunedol Gwynedd 

Received an e-mail from the above together with details of the car park down Station Road informing the Council that this car park is going out to tender to be leased for 15 years. It was agreed to leave this matter on the table.
B   Snowdonia National Park

Received a letter from the above informing the Council that their annual meeting with the Town and Community Councils will be taking place as follows - October 2nd Neuadd Dyfi, Aberdyfi, October 4th Plas Tan y Bwlch, Maentwrog and October 8th Plas y Brenin, Capel Curig and the meeting will be starting at 6.30 p.m. They will be sending out formal invitations nearer the time.
C   Gwynedd Council  - Education Department

Received an e-mail from the above together with a timetable regarding an application to change the age range of the local primary school so that to enable them to receive children from 3 years upwards.
7.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £6,231.10 in the current account, £7,547.01 in the reserve account and £44.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes   -   £147.00 (wages) + £180.22 costs = £327.22 
Karen Hall                      -     £50.00 -  purchase and plant flowers near the War Memorial

Customs & Excise         -   £110.20 -  tax on Clerk’s wages

Mr. G. J. Williams       -     £247.00 -  cut grass in Morlo Park, Penybont Garden x 2, around Talybont toilets x 2
Mr. Gary Lewis            -    £100.00  -  eradicate japanese knotweed down Station Road

Evergreen                      -   £802.05 -  cut grass in cemeteries  x 3 and other work by Chairman’s instructions

Huws Gray                     -     £16.43 -  paint for public seat
Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since last meeting
Application for financial contribution 
North Wales Sheep Dog Society - £100.00
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams - £156.60 - translation services
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7.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was agreed to contact the Highwasy Department to draw their attention that there is a need to cut back the trees that are down Bennar Road because they are hiding the 30 m.p.h. sign and because of this speeding is being done down this road.

It was agreed to ask the Highways Department to cut along the side of the road from Bro Enddwyn junction towards Ystumgwern junction.

Concern was voiced that jet skies were coming too close to some swimmers down in Barmouth Bay and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact the Maritime Officer.

It was agreed to contact the Footpaths Officer to ask for better signage along the coastal path from Sebonig towards Tyddyn Mawr.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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